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                                   CONSULTATIVE COUNCIL MEETING  
                                                                     MINUTES 
 
Facilitators:  Keith Curry/Minodora Moldoveanu      Recorder: Sylvia Barakat       
Date:  October 17, 2022                                     Location:  Zoom 

Vision 
Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education. 

Mission Statement 
Compton College is a welcoming and inclusive community where diverse students are supported to pursue 
and attain student success. Compton College provides solutions to challenges, utilizes the latest techniques 

for preparing the workforce and provides clear pathways for completion of programs of study, transition to a 
university, and securing living-wage employment. 

 
Attendees: 
Sheri Berger 
Keith Curry 
Colleen Edwards 
 

Amankwa McKinzie 
Paul Medina 
Minodora Moldoveanu 
Janette Morales 
Abdul Nasser 

Heather Parnock 
Barbara Perez 
Christopher Perez 
Lauren Sosenko 
 

 

 

1. Review Minutes from October 10, 2022 – Approved 
A. Change to Certificate of Accomplishment on #7A. 

 

2. President/CEO Items 
A. COVID-19 Update – Barbara Perez said we have not had a positive COVID-19 case since 

October 3, 2022.  Pandemic Coordinators are working on the Entry to Campus Protocol and 
will be meeting with the Health & Safety Committee this week to discuss testing and other 
processes moving forward.  Heather Parnock shared that the Entry to Campus phase out 
timeline will be reviewed with the Health & Safety Committee.  Heather Parnock and Barbara 
Perez are still working on the remote work Board Policy and Administrative Regulation.  
Keenan gave feedback with significant revisions, so they are working on those revisions. 

 

3. October 17, 2022, Compton CCD Board Agenda Review  
A. Dr. Curry reviewed the Board Agenda.   

 

4. Spring 2023 Professional Development Day Agenda 
A. The topic is inclusivity and Dr. Keith Curry asked for recommendations for a speaker. 

 

5. Campus Committees 
A. We are still looking for members for some committees, so we will be sending a follow up 

email. 
 

6. 2022-2023 Compton College Consultative Council Goals – Review Goal #1 
A. Goal #1 - Support initiatives that enhance and promote student enrollment, basic needs, 

equity, and success.  What are some things that this committee can look at that are attached to 
this goal and how can we achieve this goal?   

i. Dr. Keith Curry said data from the report that Dr. Lauren Sosenko is working on about 
basic needs services and resources that students receive, and the success and retention 
of those students is part of this goal.  The data from basic needs is important and 
should be shared with other groups.   
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ii. Christopher Perez shared via chat that the opening of the food pantry is related to this 
goal.  Dr. Curry agreed and said the Tartar Support Network is working on opening the 
food pantry this year and that is something we want to monitor.   

iii. Sheri Berger shared that we are starting to report the breakdown of the basic needs 
provided to students through MIS, including housing, food insecurity, childcare, etc.   

iv. Dr. Minodora Moldoveanu said we need more online advertising and having the 
people with the right skillset to provide online campaigns is important.  For 
clarification, Dr. Moldoveanu said it was more online recruitment.  Dr. Curry said 
there also needs to be a discussion about the number of online courses that are offered, 
especially for transfer level courses.   

v. Dr. Lauren Sosenko said we are currently working on a new Equity Plan for the 
college that largely focuses on the Black and Males of Color target groups and trying 
to highlight the new program that Dr. Antonio Banks is running.  We are also 
developing an adult learner strategic enrollment management plan that also addresses 
this goal.   

vi. Janette Morales asked if we have data on how many dual enrollment students 
transition to our college after graduating high school.  Dr. Sosenko said we do not 
currently have data on that metric and Dr. Curry said that we should add it as part of 
this goal.  We should monitor how many students from dual enrollment actually apply 
to this college once they graduate from high school.  Professor Morales added that we 
should be able to go back a few years for the data because we have been doing dual 
enrollment for quite sometime now. Dr. Curry said we want to monitor how many dual 
enrollment students are enrolled at Compton College and under that we want to look at 
the previous data to see if students who were previously enrolled in dual enrollment, if 
they are enrolled at Compton College, what is their status; if not, we can use National 
Student Clearinghouse to see where they are enrolled.   

vii. Dr. Moldoveanu said faculty discussed another strategy to increase persistence, which 
is to have a registration campaign where faculty advertise it in their classes and use 10-
15 minutes of class time to promote registering for the upcoming semester.  Maybe the 
numbers would be better if we can get students to register while they are still in class 
instead of procrastinating and doing it on their own.  Dr. Curry said it was a great idea 
and we should send it back to the Enrollment Management Committee to have a 
conversation about having campaigns, for example, in November, when we start 
spring registration, what activities can we do that first week to promote students to 
register?   

viii. Paul Medina recommended including the ESL non-credit courses in the campaign 
because they can segue into other classes.   

 

7. Campus Climate Survey Update 
A. Dr. Lauren Sosenko said we have 170+ responses so far.  It is a great start, but we would like 

to get to 700-800 responses.  The deadline is set for the end of the month but will be extended 
through Thanksgiving.  Hawk McFadzen worked with Dr. Airek Mathews to get the survey 
on Canvas. 

 

8. Recommendation From the Guided Pathways Committee  
A. Sheri Berger discussed the two options that are currently being used for the acronyms used for 

the Guided Pathways Divisions (GPD). After several Guided Pathways meetings, the 
recommendation is to standardize GPD acronyms across campus in the Success Teams by 
using the 4 characters used in Banner (Option 2):  BIST, FACH, HEPS, SSCI, and STEM.  
Janette Morales has attended division meetings for Business & Industrial Studies and Social 
Science because they are held together and has never heard of the change to BIST.  Professor 
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Morales thinks it is important for the divisions to discuss the possible change in the division 
meetings.  Sheri Berger said that the Guided Pathway Committee made the recommendation, 
and the Division Chairs, Counselors, and Student Advisors are all part of the committee.  Dr. 
Curry asked for a timeline to make the change and Sheri Berger said that we will always use 
Option 2 in Banner because that is how it is programmed.  Sheri Berger said swag will be 
ordered for each division and Heather Parnock said they want the swag for Spring 2023.  Dr. 
Sosenko shared that the 4 characters (Option 2) have been used for the last couple of years in 
the annual planning process.  The next division meeting will be November 1, 2022, for four of 
the five divisions.  In order to make a change in Banner for the 2023-2024 academic year, we 
would need to know by November 22, 2022.  Sheri Berger to send the information to the 
Division Chairs and ask them to discuss it in their division meeting.  Consultative Council 
committee members are okay with Option 2, so it does not have to come back to this group. 

 

9. Outside the Box Ideas 
 

10. Future Agenda Items   
A. 2022-2023 Compton College Consultative Council Goals – Review Goals 
B. Renaming of the Library-Student Success Center 
C. Facilities Update 
D. Change of Major Form Task Force Update 
 

The next Consultative Council meeting is scheduled for  
Monday, October 24, 2022, at 2:00 p.m. via Zoom Meeting  

 


